
16th July 2021  

Part of the   

Visit our Twitter page for more pictures of this week’s events @KingsfieldSch 

 

Diary Dates 

For Parents  

 

 

 

School Open for All Pupils 

Thursday 2nd September 

 

Bikeability Y4  

Monday 6th September  

 

 

 

 

 

 

October Half-Term  

25th - 29th October  

 

First Day Back 

Monday 1st November  

 

Christmas Holidays  

20th December - Monday 3rd 

January  

 

First Day Back  

Tuesday 4th January  

 

February Half-Term  

21st - 25th February  

 

Inset Day  

Monday 28th February  

 

 

Also follow us on Facebook @kingsfieldfirstschool 

Dear Parent/carers, 
 
Well it’s certainly been another interesting year and yet again the children have shown such resilience in 
adapting to the ways of working that have been required.  Thank you so much for your support and the many 
kind messages which have been much appreciated.  We hope you all have a wonderful summer and look      
forward to seeing you on Thursday 2nd September. From all of the Kingsfield team. 

Now, as we plan for September, we aim to regain some normality and listed below are some of the             
procedures that we will be adopting :- 

 Be able to bring lunchboxes 

 Not wear masks outdoors on the school site 

 Bring home and return a reading book bag on a daily basis 

 Lend books from our library 

 Take part in assemblies together throughout the week 

 Eat lunch together in the school hall 

 Play together on our allocated yards 

 Be asked to hand wash and sanitise regularly 

 Work with each other in a well ventilated classroom 

 Have the equipment we use cleaned frequently 

 Be reminded often to ‘catch it bin it kill it’  using tissues provided for me 

 Be asked to maintain social distancing when indoors 
 
Please see below for more class specific information.  This  information is also available on the website and 
will be emailed out over the summer.  
 
PLEASE be aware we will from September 21 be following an Outbreak Management Plan which will mean 
measures may be changed dependent on numbers of Covid cases in our local area and school. I will confirm 
the arrangements remain as listed above right at the end of the summer holiday. 

Up to 23rd July if your child has a positive PCR result we would be grateful if you could inform us by emailing 
covid@kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk. This will enable us to support the local outbreak team in identifying all close 
contacts and informing them to self-isolate. The Delta variant symptoms are listed on the next page.  

Year 4 Leavers 
 

Good luck to our Year 4 Class of 2021 as they move onto their new Middle Schools. You 

are a group of wonderfully talented, funny and mature young people who we have 

been proud to have in our school. We wish you all the very best for the future and will 

keep a close eye on your progress over the coming years. 
 

 



Uniform 

For information about our school uniform please click here:  http://kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk/school-uniform/ 

Following feedback from our recent parent questionnaire, we are happy to inform you that we will be sticking 
to children arriving to school on their PE day in their kit.  

PE hoodies and joggers are available to purchase from Smart School Uniform.  

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.smartacademyuniform.co.uk/kingsfield-first-school 

Lunch Menu  

The new lunch menu is available on the school 

website - http://kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk/lunch-menu/  

On the first week back to school we will be on 

week 1 Of the menu.  

ParentPay  

As we are at the end of the school year, please 

ensure all outstanding debts on your ParentPay 

account are cleared as soon as possible.  

If you require a PayPoint barcode please con-

tact the school office. 

Congratulations! 

We all wish Miss Lawton in the Little        

Ladybirds Nursery all the very best of 

wishes for her wedding day during the 

summer break.  On return to school we 

must remember to welcome you back as 

Mrs Spencer! 

Congratulations soon to be Mrs Spencer. 

Farewell & Best Wishes 

Mr Parkinson, our site supervisor, is leaving us at the end of the school year., we wish him all the very best in his retirement.  

We also wave good-bye to Mrs Bickerton who has supported the school immensely this year, however we are very pleased to be 
able to keep Mrs Bickerton within the CFLP MAT as in September she begins work at The Reginald Mitchell Primary School. 

 Good luck. 

Term Dates  

You can find the 2021-22 term dates on the school website  

http://kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk/wp-

content/uploads/2021/03/Term-Dates-2021-2022-v2.pdf 

Contact Details  

The office contact number is 01782 973800 

Please be reminded that the office email is now                                   

admin@kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk 



Welcome to Little Ladybirds  

Have a fabulous summer holiday, I am really looking forward to being  

 

If you need to speak to the teacher:- 

Quick messages can be communicated socially 
distanced at the door. 

Little Ladybirds email is :- 
homeworkll@kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk 

 

 

  

The Nursery entrance is located at the 
rear of the school. Morning Nursery 
attenders arrive via the playground 

whilst the afternoon attenders arrive 
via the school drive.  

Staff will welcome you here and be 
happy to take messages when all 

children are in safely.  

AM session—8.45am-11.45am 

PM session– 12.00pm-3.00pm 

30 hour session– 8.45am-3.00pm 

 

The above information is subject to change if a local outbreak should 

occur. 

Your child can 

bring a book 

bag/school bag to 

school with them 

from September.  

 

Children will be given a healthy fruit snack 
at morning playtime.  

For children staying for the full day, lunch 
is eaten in hall fully supervised. 

School lunches can be bought at a cost of 
£2.45, payable via Parent Pay.  There is a 
three weekly menu available on the school 

website.  

Alternatively a packed lunches can be 
brought to school in a lunchbox for  

children for the full day. 

Children to come to school wearing PE 
kit (school shorts,  t-shirt and 

jumper/cardigan/PE hoodie—with 
dark joggers/leggings only) every 

Friday from Monday 6th September. 
Children will stay in their kit 

for the full day. 

We will be delivering a full curriculum 
from September and our topic is :- 

Eyes, nose, fingers and toes! 
(ourselves, bodies, healthy diets, feelings and 

friendships) 

Mr Bailey Mrs Spencer Miss Matthews 



Welcome to Reception   

Have a fabulous summer holiday, I am really looking forward to being  

Mrs. Mullock  

If you need to speak to the teacher:- 

Quick messages can be communicated socially 
distanced at the door. 

Clever Caterpillar registration email: 
homeworkcc@kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk 

Busy Bees registration email: 
homeworkbbe@kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk 

 

 Flexible Drop off between : 8:45am & 

8.55am Pick up: 3:10pm 

 

Please stand on the front playground 
and wait for the white doors to open.  

Any messages please wait until all 
children are safely in the building and 

we will be happy to take quick messages 
at this point.  

Please do not crowd the front 
door so we can safely receive 

and dismiss children.  

Thank you. 

 

The above information is subject to change if a local outbreak should 

occur. 

Your child can 

bring a book 

bag/school bag to 

school with them 

from September.  

Children will be given a healthy fruit snack 
at morning playtime.  

Children can now bring a lunchbox into school 

from September.  

Please also send a named water bottle in eve-

ryday.  

Children to come to school wearing PE 
kit (school shorts,  t-shirt and 

jumper/cardigan/PE hoodie—with 
dark joggers/leggings only) every 

Wednesday from Monday 6th 
September. Children will stay in 

their kit for the full day. 

We will be delivering a full curriculum 
from September and our topic is :- 

This is Me!  

(ourselves, bodies, healthy diets, 
feelings and friendships) 

Mrs. Seymour Mrs Cheetham Miss Hill Miss Sveikutis 



Welcome to Year 1 Terrific Tigers  

Have a fabulous summer holiday, I 

am really looking forward to being  

your class teacher in September. 

Mrs Rutter Mrs Tomlinson  

If you need to speak to the teacher:- 

Quick messages can be communicated socially 

distanced at the door. 

Or email homeworktt@kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk 

 Flexible Drop off between : 8:45am & 8.55am 

Pick up: 3:15pm 

We will be using the Year 1 door for drop offs 

and pick ups. 

 

Enter the playground from Gunn Street and 

exit via the school drive to maintain the one-

way system. 

Please wait on the Key Stage 1 

playground to be dismissed one by 

one safely at the end of the school 

day.  

 

The above information is subject to change if a local outbreak should 

occur. 

Your child can 

bring a book 

bag/school bag to 

school with them 

from September.  

Please bring a healthy snack for playtimes . 

Children can now bring a lunchbox into school 

from September.  

Please also send a named water bottle in eve-

ryday.  

Children to come to school wearing PE kit 

(school shorts, t-shirt and 

jumper/cardigan/PE Hoodie—with dark 

joggers/leggings only) every Tuesday from 

Tuesday 14th September. Children will stay 

in their kit for the full day. 

We will be 

delivering a full 

curriculum from 

September and 

our topic is 

Out and About. 

    Session 1 

Assembly 

then 

Playtime 

Session 2  

 

 

 

 

Lunchtime 

Session 3 Session 4 

Monday English Maths Computing  Reading 

Tuesday English Maths PE/ RE Reading 

Wednesday English Maths 
Science 

  
Reading 

Thursday English Maths Topic Reading 

Friday English Maths Topic  Reading 



Welcome to Key Stage 1 Charming Cheetahs 

  Session1 Session2 

P
layti

m
e

 

Session 3 Session 4 

Lu
n

ch
ti

m
e

 

Session 5 Session 6 

Monday Maths Assembly  English                      Phonics Science                         Reading 

Tuesday Maths Assembly  English Phonics PE Reading 

Wednesday Maths Assembly  English Phonics Topic  Reading 

Thursday Maths Assembly  English Phonics Topic Reading 

Friday Maths Assembly  English Phonics Topic                            Reading 

Have a fabulous summer holiday, I am really looking forward to being  

Miss Edge Mrs Gray 

If you need to speak to the teacher:- 

Quick messages can be communicated socially 

distanced at the door. 

Or email homeworkcch@kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk 

 Flexible Drop off between : 8:45am & 8.55am 

Pick up: 3:15pm 

 

We will be using the Year 1 door for drop offs 

and pick ups . 

Enter the playground from Gunn Street and 

exit via the school drive, to maintain a one-way 

system. 

 

Please wait on the Key Stage 1 

playground to be dismissed one by 

one safely at the end of the school 

day.  

The above information is subject to change if a local outbreak should 

occur. 

Your child can 

bring a book 

bag/school bag to 

school with them 

from September.  

Children will have fruit provided for playtime in 

the morning.  

Children can now bring a lunchbox into school 

from September.  

Please also send a named water bottle in eve-

ryday.  

Children to come to school wearing PE kit 

(school shorts, t-shirt and 

jumper/cardigan/PE Hoodie —with dark 

joggers/leggings only) every Tuesday from 

Tuesday 14th September. Children will stay 

in their kit for the full day. 

We will be 

delivering a full 

curriculum from 

September and 

out topic is  

Out and About. 



Welcome to Year 2 Perfect Panthers  

Mrs Stevens Miss Mohring 

If you need to speak to the teacher:- 

Quick messages can be communicated socially 

distanced at the door. 

Or email homeworkpp@kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk 

 Flexible Drop off between : 8:45am & 8.55am 

Pick up: 3:15pm 

We will be using the Year 2 door for drop offs 

and pick ups. 

Enter the playground from Gunn Street and 

exit via the school drive, to maintain the one-

way system. 

.  

Please wait on the Key Stage 1 

playground to be dismissed one by 

one safely at the end of the school 

day.  

 

The above information is subject to change if a local outbreak should 

occur. 

Your child can 

bring a book 

bag/school bag to 

school with them 

from September.  

Children will have fruit provided for playtimes in 

the morning. 

Children can now bring a lunchbox into school 

from September.  

Please also send a named water bottle in eve-

ryday.  

Children to come to school wearing PE kit 

(school shorts, t-shirt and 

jumper/cardigan—with dark 

joggers/leggings only) every Friday from 

Friday 11th September. Children will stay in 

their kit for the full day. 

We will be delivering a 

full curriculum from 

September and our 

topic is 

Africa. 

    Session 1 

Assembly 

then 

Playtime 

Session 2  

 

 

 

 

Lunchtime 

Session 3 Session 4 

Monday English Maths Topic  Reading 

Tuesday English Maths Science Reading 

Wednesday English Maths 
Topic 

  
Reading 

Thursday English Maths Computing Reading 

Friday English Maths PE/ RE  Reading 



Welcome to Year 2 Learning Lions  

Have a  

fabulous 

summer  

holiday, I am 

really looking 

forward to 

being your 

class  

teacher in  

September. 

Mrs Berrisford Miss Falato 

If you need to speak to the teacher:- 

Quick messages can be communicated socially 

distanced at the door. 

Or email homeworklli@kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk 

 Flexible Drop off between : 8:45am & 8.55am  

Pick up: 3:15pm 

 

We will be using the Year 2 door for drop offs 

and pick ups. 

Enter the playground from Gunn Street and 

exit via the school drive, to maintain a one-way 

system. 

Please wait on the Key Stage 1 playground 

to be dismissed one by one safely at 

the end of the school day.  

 

 

The above information is subject to change if a local outbreak should 

occur. 

Your child can 

bring a book 

bag/school bag to 

school with them 

from September.  

Children will have fruit provided for playtimes in 

the morning. 

Children can now bring a lunchbox into school 

from September.  

Please also send a named water bottle in eve-

ryday.  

Children to come to school wearing PE kit 

(school shorts, t-shirt and 

jumper/cardigan/PE hoodie—with dark 

joggers/leggings only) every Friday from 

Friday 11th September. Children will stay in 

their kit for the full day. 

We will be 

delivering a full 

curriculum from 

September and 

our topic is 

Africa. 

  Session1 Session2 

P
layti

m
e

 

Session 3 

Lu
n

ch
ti

m
e

 

Session 5 Session 6 

Monday English Assembly Maths                  Geography/History               Reading 

Tuesday English Assembly Maths    Science  Reading 

Wednesday English Assembly Maths    Art/D and T Reading 

Thursday English Assembly Maths    Computing/Music Reading 

Friday English Assembly Maths    PE                              PSHRE/RE 



Welcome to Year 3 Wise Owls  

Have a fabulous 

summer holiday.  

I am really looking 

forward to being  

your class teacher 

Mrs. Cleaver  Miss. Day 

If you need to speak to the teacher:- 

Quick messages can be communicated socially 

distanced at the door. 

Or email homeworkwo@kingfield.staffs.sch.uk 

 Flexible Drop off between : 8:45am & 8.55am 

Pick up: 3:20pm 

We will be using the door at the top of the 

ramp on the Key Stage 2 playground for drop 

offs and pick ups. 

 

Please enter the playground from Gunn Street 

and exit via the school drive, to maintain the 

one-way system. 

 

Please wait on the Key Stage 2 

playground to be dismissed one by 

one safely at the end of the school 

The above information is subject to change if a local outbreak should 

occur. 

Your child can 

bring a book 

bag/school bag to 

school with them 

from September.  

Please bring a healthy snack for playtimes . 

Children can now bring a lunchbox into school 

from September.  

Please also send a named water bottle in eve-

ryday.  

Children to come to school wearing PE kit 

(school shorts, t-shirt and 

jumper/cardigan/PE hoodie—with dark 

joggers/leggings only) every Monday from 

Monday 6th September. Children will stay 

in their kit for the full day. 

We will be 

delivering a full 

curriculum from 

September and 

our topic is 

Stone Age  

    
Ses-

Playtime 

Session 4 
 

 

 

 

 

Lunchtime 

Session 5 Session 6 

Monday English Maths 
PE and RE/ 

PSHRE 
Reading 

Tuesday English Maths Science  Reading 

Wednesday English Maths 
Topic 

  
Reading 

Thursday English Maths 
Computing/ 

MFL 
Reading 

Friday English Maths Art   Reading 



Welcome to Year 3 Super Squirrels  

Have a fabulous summer 

holiday, I am really looking forward to being  

Mrs. Cleaver  Mrs. Ashby  

If you need to speak to the teacher:- 

Quick messages can be communicated socially 

distanced at the door. 

Or email: homeworkss@kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk 

 Flexible Drop off between : 8:45am & 8.55am 

Pick up: 3:20pm 

We will be using the door at the top of the 

ramp on the Key Stage 2 playground for drop 

offs and pick ups. 

Please enter the playground from Gunn Street 

and exit via the school drive, to maintain a one-

way system. 

Please wait on the Key Stage 2 

playground to be dismissed one 

by one safely at the end of the 

school day.  

 

 

The above information is subject to change if a local outbreak should 

occur. 

Your child can 

bring a book 

bag/school bag to 

school with them 

from September.  

Please bring a healthy snack for playtimes . 

Children can now bring a lunchbox into school 

from September.  

Please also send a named water bottle in     

everyday.  

Children to come to school wearing PE kit 

(school shorts, t-shirt and 

jumper/cardigan/PE hoodie—with dark 

joggers/leggings only) every Monday from 

Monday 6th September. Children will stay 

in their kit for the full day. 

We will be 

delivering a full 

curriculum from 

September and 

our topic is 

Stone Age  

    
Ses-

Playtimes 

Session 4 
 

 

 

 

 

Lunchtime 

Session 5 Session 6 

Monday English Maths PE 
 ERICA/ Guided 

reading 

Tuesday English Maths Science 
ERICA/  

Guided read-

ing 

Wednesday English Maths 
Topic 

  

ERICA/ Guid-

ed reading 

Thursday English Maths 
Computing/ 

MFL 
ERICA/ Guid-

ed reading 

Friday English Maths RE/PHSRE 
 ERICA/ Guided 

reading 



Welcome to Year 4 Brilliant Badgers  

Have a fabulous 

summer holiday.  

I am really looking 

forward to being  

your class teacher 

Mrs. Cliffe  Mrs Nesbitt 

If you need to speak to the teacher:- 

Quick messages can be communicated socially 

distanced at the door. 

Or email homeworkbb@kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk 

 Flexible Drop off between : 8:45am & 8.55am 

Pick up: 3:20pm 

We will be using the blue doors next to Brilliant 

Badgers room on the Key Stage 2 playground 

for drop offs and pick ups. 

 

Please enter the playground from Gunn Street 

and exit via the school drive, to maintain a one-

way system. 

Please wait on the Key Stage 2 play-

ground to be dismissed one by one 

safely at the end of the school day.  

 

The above information is subject to change if a local outbreak should 

occur. 

Your child can 

bring a book 

bag/school bag to 

school with them 

from September.  

 

 

Please bring a healthy snack for playtimes . 

Children can now bring a lunchbox into school 

from September.  

Please also send a named water bottle in eve-

ryday.  

Children to come to school wearing PE kit 

(school shorts, t-shirt and 

jumper/cardigan/PE hoodie—with dark 

joggers/leggings only) every Monday from 

Monday 6th September. Children will stay 

in their kit for the full day. 

We will be 

delivering a full 

curriculum from 

September and 

our topic is  

The Stone Age. 

    
Ses-

Playtime 

Session 4 
 

 

 

 

 

Lunchtime 

Session 5 Session 6 

Monday English Maths 
PE and RE/ 

PSHRE 
Reading 

Tuesday English Maths Science  Reading 

Wednesday English Maths 
Topic 

  
Reading 

Thursday English Maths 
Computing/ 

MFL 
Reading 

Friday English Maths Art   Reading 


